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NEW CHAIRPERSON FOR HARNESS RACING VICTORIA 

The Victorian Government has appointed Bernard Saundry as the new Chairperson of Harness Racing Victoria 
(HRV). 

Mr Saundry has more than 20 years’ experience in senior leadership roles across entertainment and sporting 
industries in Victoria and New Zealand. 

He has held several Chief Executive Officer (CEO) roles including CEO of HRV from 1993 to 2001, the Western 
Bulldogs Football Club, Racing Victoria and most recently RSN Racing & Sport radio.  

During his time at HRV he was responsible for the fiscal management and strategic direction of the industry.  

Mr Saundry has been appointed as a member and Chairperson of the Board of HRV for a term of three years, 
replacing Adam Kilgour who served as interim Chairperson from March this year.  

After nearly seven years of service to Victorian harness racing, Mr Kilgour will formally retire from the Board at the 
end of this month.   

Director Jane Brook will also mark the end of her nine years of service at the end of this month.  

Quotes attributable to Minister for Racing Anthony Carbines 

“Bernard Saundry is regarded as one of Australia’s most experienced and successful racing administrators and 
possesses a unique understanding of the industry.” 

“I look forward to working with him in his new role as Chairperson of Harness Racing Victoria as he leads the industry 
through a period of transformation.” 

“I thank Adam Kilgour for his tireless work as interim Chairperson addressing various challenges in the industry, and 
for his ongoing dedication to harness racing. At the same time, we also farewell Jane Brook who concludes a 
remarkable nine years of contribution at HRV.” 


